Walton and Hersham Food Bank

For many people Christmas and the weeks that follow can be a difficult period for making ends meet, especially in the current climate. That’s why, in this month’s column, I’d like to talk about the Walton and Hersham food bank.  
As Chairman of the Hersham Residents Association (HRA) I would like to help raise the profile of our local food bank amongst all residents of Hersham and Walton who might contribute food or need an emergency food donation to fill an unavoidable gap in income or delay in benefits being provided.  
Foodbanks are community-based projects, where food donated by local people is stored and distributed locally to people in need.  It’s a model that has seen rapid growth over the last few years led by the Trussell Trust.  Local volunteers tell me that those who use food banks to help them through an unexpected change in circumstances are from an increasingly wide range of ages and backgrounds.  
Our local food bank is a partnership between St Mary’s and St John’s Church in Walton, St Peter’s in Hersham and Walton Charity. It provides a 3-day food parcel to families and individuals experiencing crisis who are normally referred from a recognised voluntary group or statutory agency, although sometimes, self-referral may be accepted. 
Since April 2012 it has provided over 150 food parcels to 110 individuals or families, and was extremely busy in the run up to Christmas.  The parcels are collected from distribution points across the area, although in extreme circumstances parcels can be delivered to people’s homes. 



The Food Bank relies on donations from the community. If you live in Hersham (or Walton) and would like to donate to the Food Bank please contact St Peter’s Church Office on 01932 253452. Other enquiries about donations and general questions about the initiative can be directed to Walton Charity on 0203 195 8286 who provide coordination for the partnership.  Please note that any donated food should be non-perishable items such as dry goods, cans or packets. 
Clearly it is not a good thing that food poverty exists locally, and it is a concern that the use of food banks during 2013 seems set to increase as the economic situation continues to bite.  I am however pleased that our local food bank provides a safety net for residents of Hersham and Walton. It also provides a great example of what is possible when the community comes together to try to help and care for others.

If you would like to find out more about the HRA please visit: http://www.hershamresidents.info/
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